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ñThe sun, with all those planets revolving 

around it and dependent on it, can still 

ripen a bunch of grapes as if it had 

nothing else in the universe to do.ò

~ Galileo Galilei

Wow!  Can you believe it? We made 

it through Aprilôs activities and are 

gearing up for Mayôs and Juneôs long list 

of opportunities. I hope you are planning 

your days to join us at several of our 

Summer Reading Series Programs 

coming to a Brazoria County Library 

near you! We also have four DEEP 

sessions left, and Camp Mohawk will 

need volunteers the first week of June. 

So, please check the website calendar 

for dates, times, and locations, and 

thank you in advance for 

volunteering!

Congratulations to Chris Kneupper

who recently completed 5,000 volunteer 

hours. Chris received the Presidentôs 

Call to Service Award in March 2020, 

has been an in-

structor for both 

the Columbia 

Bottomlands and 

Archeology sec-

tions of our Intern 

training program, 

and will also pre-

sent at our Spring 

AT Day on May 20. 

Thank you for your service, Chris. 

Congratulations also to Angela 

Griffin, who led the field for number of
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R E M I N D E R

Sign up NOW for the May 20 COT ADVANCED TRAINING 
DAY. Scholarships available. See Page 7.

Register now via https://tinyurl.com/2023COT -ATday

observations during 

the Houston/Galves-

ton City Nature 

Challenge. Angela 

was one of over 1400 

observers in our area 

this year and recorded 715 observations 

with 365 species identified on iNaturalist

over the three-

day challenge.

You will fre-

quently find

Angela on the

Shadow Creek

Ranch Trail and

Quintana beach

sweeps. She 

also contributes most of our Facebook/ 

social media posts. Way to go Angela!

Our 2023 Intern program continues 

over the next month. Training Director 

Melanie Hollenshead reports that seven 

interns are close to completing the 

course of instruction and will begraduat-

ing shortly. Melanie and the training 

team also invite members to attend 

training sessions that interest you. We 

also need Mentors to help our interns 

connect with the Chapter and ñnavigate 

the system.ò Kate Harris, Class of 2022, 

is coordinating the Mentor program. 

Please consider stepping up and being a 

welcome face and friendsly voice to one

https://txmn.org/tmncot/news@tmn-cot.org
https://facebook.com/TMN.COT
mailto:pittman@tmn-cot.org
https://tinyurl.com/2023COT-ATday


Texas Master Naturalist ProgramðCradle of Texas Chapter

General Meeting and Advanced Training

Wednesday, May 10, 2023, 6 P.M.
at Texas AgriLIFE Extension Service, Angleton TX, and via email invite to the 

Extension Serviceôs Microsoft Teams Meeting license

5:30  PM Social Time

6:00 PM ï6:15 PM Welcome and Volunteer Report

6:15 PM ï7:15 PM Advanced Training

Speaker: Carla J. Dove, Program Director, Feathers Identification Lab, 

Smithsonian Institute; Kristine Rivers, COT member and founder, Birding for Fun

Topic: ñBird Detectivesò 

[Hours for Advanced Training (AT) TBD at close of meeting]

7:30 PM ï8:00 PM General Membership Meeting

[Hours for Volunteer Time (VT) TBD at close of meeting]
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Carla J. Dove is the Program Director of the Feather Identification Lab at 

the Smithsonian Institutionôs National Museum of Natural History in Washing-

ton, D.C. She directs a program specifically tailored for determining species of 

birds from microscopic evidence, DNA analysis, and by using the museumôs 

vast research collection of birds to identify feathers. Her work is essential to 

the field of aviation safety and is used in studies of prey remains, food 

contaminations, and in identification of birds used on anthropological artifacts. 

She received a Bachelor of Science degree from the University of Montana, 

and Master of Science and PhD degrees from George Mason University.

Carla J. Dove
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Kristine Rivers is a lifelong birder, 

author, and the founder of Birding for 

Fun, an organization offering guided 

tours, workshops, and family-friendly 

events meant to make birding 

accessible to everyone. She is a 

proud Texas Master Naturalist and 

served as president of the Cradle of 

Texas chapter from 2017-2019. Sheôs 

written popular field journals, birding 

activity books, and bird-watching 

guides for kids.Kristine Rivers



Congratulations to the following members achieving certifications and milestones as of 

April 30, 2023.

MEMBERSHIP DATA REPORT by Dave Brandes, Data Manager
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At the April 12 General Meeting, 

Membership Director John Boettiger 

(third from left) and President Kathy 

Pittman (third from right) recognized 

those members who recertified or 

achieved VT milestones. From left, Oron 

Atkins, Dick Schaffhausen, Larry Kirby, 

Dave Brandes, Barbara Yoder, Rainbo

Johnson, Debbie Nance, and John 

OôConnell (1000 hours). Not Pictured: 

James Calvert and Kim Richardson 

(recertifying), and George Valadez (1000 

hours). Photos left and below by Dick 

Schaffhausen.

As April is 

Volunteer 

Appreciation 

Month, the COT 

board honored 

all COT 

volunteers with 

a banner and 

cake.

2023 Recertifications as of April 30

Dennis Charleton Mel McKey

Pam Lewis Kristine Rivers

5000 Hours Milestone Award

Chris Kneupper

Impact Data YTDðas of 30 April 2023

3,011 Adults     9,960 Youth     12,971 Total

*April only: VT     1,654; AT 169

Hours Totals YTDðas of 30 April 2023

6,216 Hours VT    808 Hours AT



or more in our Intern class.

Registration for the 2023 Spring AT Day, our 

sixth such event, is off to a great start! It  will be 

held on Saturday, May 20, from 8 am to 3:30 pm at 

the First Presbyterian Church of Angleton, with 

a virtual attendance option via Zoom. This yearôs 

theme is ñA Look Back at Texas History.òAT Director 

Kristine Rivers and her committee have a great slate 

of speakers lined up, and I hope you will join us. See 

the COT website or your email for further details.  

Our meeting this month will be at 6 pm on 

Wednesday, May 10. NOTE THE NEW START 

TIME! Featured speakers will be and Carla J. Dove, 

Program Director, Feather Identification Lab, Smith-

sonian Institute, and Kristine Rivers, AT Director, 

former Chapter President, and also founder of Birding 

for Fun. Carla and Kristine co-authored the book ñBird 

DetectivesðScience Sleuths and Their Feathered 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE Continued
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MEMBERS òOUT STANDINGó IN THE FIELD

Geologist Randy Bissell 

(right) returned to AgriLIFE 

for  COT New Member 

training entitled ñGeology of 

Brazoria Countyéò to which 

members were also invited.

Friends.ò Thanks to a generous donation by member 

Neal McLain, we have several copies of their book 

available to members to check out. See Deb Nance if 

you would like to borrow one! 

We celebrated Volunteer Appreciation in April, but for 

me, every month should be Volunteer Appreciation 

Month! We canôt educate and reach out to the public 

without you and your support. Your love of our natural 

resources and willingness to share your knowledge 

drives our volunteer program, and we canôt do it without 

you. Thank you! 

See you outside!

Kathy Pittman

ñFor most of history, man has had to fight nature to 

survive; in this century he is beginning to realize that, in 

order to survive, he must protect it.ò~Jacques-Yves 

Cousteau

The San Bernard National 

Wildlife Refugeôs Information 

Building was repainted in April in 

preparation for Migration 

Celebration. Friends of BWRôs Dick 

Schaffhausen coordinated help from 

Marty Cornell, David Dungan, Oron 

Atkins, Mickey Dufilho, and Brenda 

Martin. Photos by Dick 

Schaffhausen.

Brazosport Mall Outreach (above) on April 

15 promoted FOBWRôs upcoming Migration 

Celebration at SBNWR. Kim Richardson 

shows the speckled king snake to visitors. 

Cynthia Grandjeané All photos from TMN-

COT Facebook page.
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COT MEMBERS FILL MIGRATION CELEBRATION VOLUNTEER ROSTER!


